
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM 
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES  
June 17, 2025 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:07 PM  BY MAYOR GLENN SMITH 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and Atlantic City Press has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board 
showing the time and place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons:  Ballistreri, Whittaker, Porretta, Norman, and Hoffman  
 
Absent: Councilman Blazer 
 
Also Present: Mayor Glenn Smith, Clerk Patti Gatto, Attorney Angela Costigan and Engineer CJ 
Kaenzig 
 
Mayor reviewed Agenda with Council. 
 
Ms. Costigan explained Ordinance #05-2025 (cannabis) and resolution #2025-74 and it was decided by 
Mayor and Council to take a vote in the Council Meeting to table Ordinance #05-2025. 
 
Clerk Gatto discussed the DMV Mobile Unit visit. Ms. Gatto also discussed land sale of block#2605 lot 
707 and the offer to purchase Borough owned land and the offer to sell the Borough some land. 
 
Councilman Ballistreri reported that he was concerned about the FAA maintaining the fields. Tom stated 
that the grass was high in some areas and weed whacking needed to be done and parts of the walking trail 
had gravel on it. Tom stated he would monitor the situation for thirty (30) days and report back to 
Council. If it doesn’t improve Tom stated he would like to get our Solicitor involved at that point. Tom 
also stated that he would like to improve the parking lot at 13th St. 
 
A discussion on speed humps at Lake Drive. Mayor and Council felt it would be better to start with 
rumble strips or stop signs. Councilman Whittaker said the most of the data from the radar signs and 
trailer indicated that not very many people that were actually speeding. 
 
Clerk Gatto reported that Comcast will not be videotaping our meetings as of October 1, 2025. 
 
Councilman Hoffman discussed some of the overgrown grass on various properties throughout the town 
and stated he will be sitting down with the zoning office to discuss. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:  No Comments 
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 



 

 
 

2

 
Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


